Barre Town Newsletter

Municipal News

The Barre Town Cemetery Commission is offering a
| mew cemetery service. Nationally, more people are
| choosing cremation instead of a full body burial. Already
in Vermont 40% of the deceased are cremated. Barre
Town Cemetery Division’s experience is similar to the
State average. The columbaria offers the public an
alternative to buying a grave lot and grave stone, The
Cemetery Commission proposed building two columbaria
in the Wilson Cemetery, The columbaria are installed,
the cemetery regulations have been amended, and prices
have been set. The Commussion is now offering this new
service to the public.

Late last summer, Granite Industries of Vermont
(GIV) won a competitive bid contract to build and set
two columbania, two benches, and a pedestal -- all crafted
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Columbaria Service Available

from Barre gray granite. The project budget is $50,000.
The granite products cost 534,450 installed. The 4' deep
conerete foundations and foundatione for the benches and
pedestal cost 36,150, The $9,400 balance will be uzed
for a walkway (possibly granite pavers) and landscaping.

GIV's subeontractor set the columbarta and other
products the day before Thanksgiving. Over the summer
and Fall, the Cemetery Commission was drafting and
discussing cemetery regulation amendments to include
columbaria. The new regulations were adopted on
December 10. That night, the Commussion also approved
prices for columbaria niches (compartments). Barre
Town residents will be charged $1,100 for a niche; non-
residents will be charged $1,375. Each niche can hold
two urns. The niche covers can be engraved in
compliance with cematery regulations.

{Continued on page 3)

New Intern Welcomed

The Town of Barre has appomied its seventh
Management [ntern, Kelly Houston. Kelly will be
graduating this May from the University of Vermont with
a Master of Public Administration. She finished her
undergraduate work at the University of New Hampshire,
recelving a Bachelors Degree in Political Science.

Asg an undergraduate, Kelly completed two
internships: one with the Washington, DC non-profit
organization American Council for ¥Young Palitical
Leaders and another with the New Hampshire
Legislature. Most recently while attending UVM, Kelly
interned with the Vermont Department of Education and
the Snelling Center for Government. Her ime with the
Department of Education was spent gaining a greater
perspective of administrative function while working on
various outreach projects. At the Snelling Center, she
worked on the Burlington Livable Communities Project,
focusing on community-based services, Each of the
aforementioned internships has had a significant impact
on her professional development.

{Continued on page 2)
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New Intern {cont'd fromp. I}

Kelly Houston iz the 7th Barre Town
Management fntern,

Before moving to Barre, she
lived in Plausburgh, NY with her
husband Kevin and their two dogs.
Kelly is originally from
Farmington, NH. Growing up she
enjoyed being close to the ocean,
lakes, and mountains of New
Hampshire. Kelly enjoys being
oulside whenever possible.

As the newest Management
Intern, Kelly is honored 1o carry
forward the legacy of her
predecessors and is certain that she
can meet the standards that have
been sei. Kelly is excited about the
uppartunities and challenges of the
Management Internship Program.
Her decision 1o pursue a career in
local government is fueled by her
commitment to public service and
the desire to know the people she
SETVES. B

Summer
Employment

The Town Manager's Office 15
now accepting applicatiens for
summer employment. If you are a
smudent looking for summer work,
then this is the opponunity for you!
There are several positions
available with the Department of
Public Works. Work will begin in
mid-May and carry through to
Aupust with working hours from 7
aamn. to 3:30 p.m. No experience is
necessary. Positions include:

working with the DPW road crew,
school bus detailing, and
refurbishing equipment. Barre
Town is prepared 1o pive surmmer
employees with commendable
attendance records a bonus of up to
5700, Soif you enjoy being
ouiside, having vour weekends
free, and are looking 1o gain
valuable work experience, please
call 479-9331 or email
khousion @barretown.org for an
application or more information,
Barre Town wants you! ]
- Kelly Houston, fntérn

TAXES DUE!
The naxt installmeni of praperty
taxas and sewer taxes is dus
Mondgay, February 16.

Budget Tour
Invitation

It's that ime of year again —
budget time! 1If budgets make you
cringe or numbers aren’t your thing
(but vou would like to see firsthand
how your hard-eamed money is
being put to work within your
community), this is your chance,

The Town of Barre would like
to invite you to pardcipaie in our
annual Budger T'our to be held
Saturiay, February 21 starting
around 8 a.m. at the Municipal
Building. For those of you who
have not had the chance 1o partake
in the Budget Tour, this is an
opportunity to spend time with
your local officials and o learn
about the budgeting process while
touring the Town’s facilines.
Please bring your comements,
questions, and concems for
Selectboard members, Budget
Committee members, and
depariment heads 1o consider.

Upon armival, participanis will
receive a briefing booklet noting

the mormng's iinerary as well as
describing Town departments.
During this time, light refreshments
will be served, Residents of all
ages are encouraged to attend. For
more information about this event,
please call 479-9331 or email
offices @ barretown.org, subject:
Budget Tour. Become an informed
resident of Barre Town! L
- Kelly Housron, frtern

Homestead
Declarations

If you own property declared as
your Homestead for 2009-2010,
you should have received a
postcard from the State of Yermont
reminding you to file a Homestead
Declaration (HD). If you own and
DCCUPY & property as your pancipal
residence as of April 1, 2009, you
must file an HD with the State in
order to receive the lower
residential tax rate.

File your HD as early as
possible 5o the Vermont Tax
Diepartment and the Town Assessor
have adequate ime to Teview your
filing to ensure it is correct. You
do not need to wait until you file
your taxes, You may file your HD
on-line at www.tax vermont oy as
early as January 3, 2009,

All HD's must be filed by April
15, 2009 in order to receive the
lower residential tax rate. Any
filings after April 15 and untl
September 1, 2009 will be weated
as late fAlings and have a 1%
penalty applied to the tax bill. If
you file after Sept. 1, you will not
receive the lower residental tax
raie and have a 1% penalty applied
to the higher tax rate for the change
in status from non-residental to
residential, Tax filing extensions
do not apply to HID filings — no
extensions are allowed. =

- Joseph LeVesque, Assessor
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Columbaria (cont'd. from p. 1}

cEMETERY RaAD

The two columbaria set last November are the first of
five to be placed in a circular pattern, Space is available
betwaen this circle and the cedar hedge for four more
units. Space along the walkway can accommodate four
additional units,

Anyone interested in buying a niche or leaming more
about the new service should call the Town Clerk's
Office from November to mid-April, or Cemetery Sexton
Don Gainey at 479-0722 from mid-April to October. =

Budget Review To Begin

Review of the proposed 2009-2010 municipal budgets
began February 3rd. Working until the end of March, the
Budget Committee will study every one of the 10 fund
budgets prepared by the Town staff. The public is
welcome 1o attend Budget Committee meetings held on
Tuesday nights from 6:30-8:00 p.m. in the Municipal
Building, The public is welcome also to inspect the
budgets, as completed, at the Town Manager's Office
during regular business hours (M-F, § a.m.-4:30 p.m. ).

The Commitiee consists of the 3 Selecthoard
members plus 5 citizens. The Selectboard appoimied 1st-
year members Tom Anderson and Fred Thumm, The
Town Clerk-Treasurer appointed Tracy Delude. These 3
appuointees named Committee veterans Gordon Booth and
Jeff Newton to fill out the 2009 Commiltee.

A tour of Town facilities wath department heads will
be offered on a Saturday 1n February (see article on page
2}. The Committee concludes its duty by giving the
Selectboard specific recommendations for each budget.
Town volers have the final say over the General Fund and
Highway Fund budgets. ]

Time To License Your Dog

It's that time of the year again! To better
assist Town residents, the Town Clerk’s
Office will be rencwing dog licenses by
mail. If you meet the criteria below, the
rencwal license form was mailed the week
of January 26. Vermont law requires all dogs and wolf/
hybrids to be licensed annually (by April 1) in the town
in which the pet resides.

How does the license by mail pragram work? All
dog owners who licensed their pet in Barre Town in 2008
and have a current rabies certificate (one that does not
expire before March 15, 2009) on file in the Clerk’s
Office, will receive a renewal by mail. The pet owner
will verify/correct the information on the renewal, sign,
detach it from the envelope at the perforation, and return
it to the Town Clerk’s office in the self-addressed
envelope with a check or money order for the fee. Upon
receipt, the Clerk's Office will validate the license, issue
a tag, and return them to the pet owner by mail.

What if my dog’s rabies certificate has expired? Pet
owners whao licensed their dog in 2008 and do not have a
current rahies certificate on file in the Clerk's Office will
be sent a reminder posteard informing them their pet will
require a rabies shot before it can be licensed.

License Fees: Newtered/Spayed dogs - 5 9.00

Open dogs - 21200

Licenses obtained after April | are subject to a 50%
penalty. Note: Effective April 2, the base dog license fee
will increase by $1 before the 50% penalty is applied.

For more information on dog licensing, contact the
Town Clerk's Office at 479-9391 or visit the website at
WA DATTER E E

- Donna Kelty, Tovn Clerk-Tregsurer

Vermonters Helping
Vermonters

Have you ever wondered who will respond in a time
of emergency? It so happens that the State of Vermont
has a system called the Vermont Emergency Response
Volunteer (VERV) registry. The VERV registry is
maintained by the Vermont Department of Health, Office
of Public Health Preparedness and is funded through the
LS. Depariment of Health, Emergency System for
Advanced Registranon of Volunteer Health
Professionals, The purpose of VERV is to collect and
coordinate local resources through a volunteer network,

{Continued on p. 4}
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Vermonters Helping Vermonters (cont'd. from p. 3)
50 that in a time of emergency volunteers can be used in
problem areas.

The beautiful thing about VERY is that you can
register and choose how involved you want to be. To
volunteer you must be over 18, VERV encourages those
with diverse skills and backgrounds to register,. VERV's
slogan states, “In an emergency we may need a helping
hand; how about your s

Karen Crampton, VT Emergency Preparedness
Coordinator, said it best when she said, “Vermonters are
a great bunch of people who are willing to help their
fellow neighbors”. VERY helps facilitate a vital
function. The registry can be accessed by visiting
www, veryv. vermont sovivoluntesrmobilizer,

If you have any further questions, visit the website
listed above or call 863-7205. Ask vourself, who will
respond ina dme of emergency? Could it be you! L

- Kelly Houstan, fntern

Barre Town Thunder
Chickens Host Safety Course

{n December &, the Barre Town
E Thunder Chickens Snowmobile Club
hosted a safety course at the Barre Town
Schoaol, certifying 39 of our younger
——=m==— riders. Vermont law requires anyone
bom after Tuly 1983 w attend a 6-hour course and pass a
certification test in order to operate a snowmoebile on the
VAST trail system.

The course was taught by certified imstructors David
Rouleau and Mark Reaves using an instruction boak,
video, props, and a snowmaobile provided by Granite City
Cycles of South Barre. Guest speakers - Sgt. Bret
Mever and Deputy Jim Wells, of the Washington County
Sheriff's Depariment — have been an integral part of the
class over the years. Barre Town EMS personne] April
Johns and Jake Frey addressed trailside emergencies,
being prepared, hypothermia, and gave a demo of the
rescue sledftoboggan. Thanks go to Fire Chief Chris
Violette for having the rescue equipment on-site for use
that day.

The club provided lunch (from Subway and Domimos
Pizza) for the students and adults. We would like to
thank Barre Town Schoal for use of their facility, along
with Diana Robinson and the other volunteers who
assisted in making the class a success.

Congratulations to the stodents, and we look forward
(o sharing the trails with them. =

- Dave Rouleau, President

February 2009

= Green Up Day
2009

Green Up Day is May 2nd this year. This will be our
5th year coordinating Green Up in Barre Town, and over
these years we have sgen a lot of changes. We have seen
more businesses make generous donations, more
participation by Barre Town Elementary School in the
poster and writing contests, and more people
volunteering to help clean up on Green Up Day.

We are looking for individuals, groups, or
organizations in Barre Town to help with cleaning up our
roadsides and/or with financial help to cover the expense
of food, drinks, T-shirts, and postage.

There are several roads (Holden Road, Litlejohn
Road, and the Cobble Hill area) where trash has
accurmulated over the years. The adoption of these areas
by a group or organization would be extremely helpful.

This vear the 3rd volunteer BEQ will be offered for
volunteers at lunch time. Bvery person/farmily who picks
up bags from the Town Office or calls us to get bags and
people we see cleaning on that day will receive a ticket
for the BBQ. Thus is our way of saving Thank You for
helping us make Green Up Day a success.

If you know of a road or an area 1n Barre Town that
you wish to clean up part or all, please contact us. If you
just wish o help out but are unsure of where in the Town
you would like to help, please contact us and we will let
you know where there are areas that need the most
attention or if someone in your area needs your help.
You can pick up bags at the Town Office or we can
deliver them to you. I you are willing to help with the
BBQ, please contact us soon. You can reach us by
calling 476-3955 or email us al btvtgreenup@yahoo.
com for more information. Thank you! m

- Danerte and Jeff Gagne, BT Green Up Day Coordinators

Wanted: Organics
Re-Utilization Engineers

Have you dreamed of working in the exciting field of
organics re-utilization? Of course not, but consider this
opportunity. It is seasonal works, and you set your owm
weekly schedule for as few as 2 hours per week. You
may work with friends in a job-share arrangement. You
work outdoors. Did we mention there is no pay?

{Continued an page 6)




‘ 5 Barre Town Newsletter February 2009

B CLIP AND SAVE. oo

BARRE TOWN 2008 ELECTION CALENDAR

Petition Deadline Woler Registration
Election Event Date Date - 5:00 p.m. Diate - 5:00 p.m.
Annuoal School Vote & — March 3, 2009 January 26, 2009 February 25, 2008
Special Town Meeting !
Cpen Town Meeting May 11, 2009 nfa May 6, 2009 i
Amnnual Town Meeting May 12, 2000 Mareh 31, 2009 May 6, 2009

Voting for these elections will take place at the Barre Town Elementary Schoo] gymnasium. Polls will be open
from 7:00 a.m. - 7:00 p.m. for all elections. Handicap services are available. If you require assistance from the school
parking lot area, contact the Town Clerk’s Office at 479-9391 prior to each election.

Early Voting Ballots: Ahsentee/early voting ballots will be available approximately 30 days prior to each
election. There are NO standing orders for the ballots — you must make your ballot request for each election.

Checklist Applications: Checklist applications are available at the Town Clerk’s Office. Telephone 802-479-

9391 or email dkelty@barretown.org,

What Can Your Town Clerk Do For You?

Service Descriplion Fee
Hunting & fishing licenses Vanety of licenses. Yes - vares,
Motor veluele registration renewals Payment by check or money order Renewal fee vanies + a separate
{inc. snowmnobiles, trailers, hoats) to DMY for exact amoumnt of renewal. fee of $3 per renewal to Town,

Must have a preprinted renewal form.

Green Mountain Passporns Available to residents 62 yrs. or 52.00 per card.
alder and those who are totally
disabled. For more information,
call Town Clerk’s Office at 479-9301,

MNaortary services 4 Notaries available. MNone; bring corrent L1
Passport services Adult Passport Book 5106000
{adult - 16 yrs. & older) Passport book & card $125.00
Passport card 5 45.00
Child Passport Book 5 85,00
Passport book & card B 95.00
Passport card $ 35.00
Collect tax money electronically A program which allows you 1o pay None
property tax and sewer use charges
electronically.
Fireworks permits Process your applicaton for a $15 per application.

fireworks display.
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Wanted (cont'd. from p. 4)

The Holden Road lawn waste site is a heavily used
service. The site has been quite busy on Wednesday
afternoons when 3 men monitor the site. More volunteers
would help by opening the site at another tme during the
weelk.

At least 2 people should volunteer 1o open the site for
a minimum 2-hour block of tme: The lawn waste site
season is from early May to late October. The starting
and ending weeks can be adjusted. The volunteers are
not expected to unload the organic debrs. Volunteers are
asked to prohibit illegal dumping and help users find the
proper pile for their lawn wastes.

If you are a regular user of the site, think about
volunteenng. You could combine your weekly trip to the
lawn waste site with a few hours of community service.

For more information about this most appreciated
service, contact the Town Manager's Office a1t 479-9331
or email crogers @harretown. org.

Barre Town is an equal volunieer opportunity
organization. Ladies and adults of all ages are welcome
to volunteer, L]

Septic System Guidelines

Many residences in the Town of Barre still rely on
septic tanks and a leachfield for wastewater treatment
rather than a connection to the Town sewer. Here are
some helpful tips on maintaining and improving the
health of the wastewater system if you are cne of the
property ewners who has no access to the sewer,
= (ne of the best maintenance practices is to pump oul
the septic tank regularly using a septic system contractor.
An experienced contractor will be able {o assist in
determining the health of the
system and can usually detect
munor problems hefore they
become major ones. They can help
with determining the size,
condition, and type of tank, A tank
maintenance history will also help
to establish the location of the tank for transitioned or
new homeowners. A system should be pumped out every
3-5 years depending on the number of persons living in
the home. The greater the number using the system, the
maore often it needs to be pumped. Enhancement
additives like Rid-X can sometimes help to bring a stale
{unused) or sluggish system back in shape.
= Laundry use can affect the system dramatically,
Multiple loads should be spaced out through the week
rather than doing several loads back-to-back io one day.

Even though water efficient washers (12-15 gallons) use
much less water than the older style {40+ gallons), there
is quite an impact on the flush of water going to the tank.
= Fabric softeners are better when used in sheet form
rather than liquid, and brighteners should be used that do
not contain bleach.
« (Garbage disposals should not be used, and most
current-day designs clearly state that the system should
not have themn in the house.
+  Grease and fat of any kind should be poured into a
container and trown out with the trash rather than down
the draim,
= Harmful chemicals, cleaning solvents, paint, cigaretie
butts, feminine hygiene products, gun oils or solvents,
lutex gloves, diapers, coffee grounds, prescription
medicine, kitty litter, and animal waste should not be
flushed down the drain or the wilet, =
- Harry Hinrichsen, Town Engineer

Passport Info Update

Effective now, when vou travel by air you will need a
passport to re-enter the 1.5, from a foreign country; if
you travel by land or sea, vou will need a passport or
eovernment 1D (driver's license} plus a birth centificate to
re-enter the U8, Asof June 1, 2009, if you travel by air,
land, or sea, you will need a passport to re-enter the 1.5,

The State of Vermont is also issuing an Enhanced
Driver's License & Identification Card for an additional
fee of 32500, This card meets Federal requirements and
15 an approved alternative document for re-eniry into the
LS. Be prepared to provide ID and proof of citizenship
and residency when applying for the new license.

Both the passport card and the enhanced daver's
license will only be valid for land and sea travel between
the U8, and Canada, Mexico, the Caribbean region, and
Bermuda.

Passport & Passport Card Fees

Individual Passpor P
AU e Z100.00 cooerenee $20.00 "
Child (14 & under)... $85.00 ... 510.00°

= purchasing ONLY the passport card, use the passport card
fee + additional execution fee of 325.00.

Once you apply, it will take approximately 4-6 weeks
for the passport to be issued. Passport information and
application forms can be obtained by calling the Town
Clerk's Office at 479-9391, or visiting the U.S. Passport
Agency’s website at waw travel state gov/passpord. =

- Danna Kelty, Town Clerk-Treasurer
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Project Updates

» Rt. 302110 Roundabout: In carly January (at the
Selectboard’s request) the Vermont Library Board, which
has authority for naming State facilities, named the
roundabout “The Charles Fantoni Roundabout™. The
honor was announced to Charlie and the public at the
Selectboard meeting on February 3. Govemor Douglas
was present o make the announcement. Congratlations,
Charlie! Construction shut down Tast Fall before the
cireular traffic pattern was formed. 'The contractor, J.
Hutchins Construction, will return in the Spring o
construct the roundabout island and rraffic lanes, A
metal sleeve has been laid under the intersection for a
Town water line. The contractor still must push the water
pipe through the sleeve. The park-and-ride along Rt. 302
is finished. The construction deadline is October 2009,

»  Water Source Development: Last May, voters
authorized borrowing of money to develop new water
wells, The purpose of the new wells is supplying 100%
of the Town water system’s needs. Two unused wells are
located on Town property; one and maybe more wells are
on private property. Last summer, a water rights
agreement with the propernty owner was signed. Phelps
Engineering and it's sub-consultant completed the water
source permit application and submitted 1t to the Vermont
Water Supply Division, which published a notice of
water source application. Phelps Enginesring conlinued
working on the next step: testing the existing wells. The
firm learned a wetlands permit will be needed, delaying
action for 2 months. To Janoary, the Selectboard awarded
a well drilling (as needed) and testing contract ($24,000)
with Chevalier Drilling. Work was beginning the Tast
week of January. A well testing report 1o the Selectboard
15 planned for Feb. 24, Assuming testing is positive,
constructing water lines to carry water from the wells 1o
the Waterman 5. storage tank could begin in Sept. 2008,
= Hazard Mitigation/Rt. 302 & Honey Brook: Last
year, the Town received 4 FEMA hazard mitigation grant
through V' Emergency Management. The grant was
used o buy 3 properties along Rt. 302. The mitgation is
removing 3 houses and a garage and creating a larger
flood plain, The grant-required environmental
assessment survey informed the Town where asbestos-
containing material (ACM) was in the buildings, TMC
Services was hired at a cost of $12,800 to remove and
properly dispose of the ACM. A coniract for building
removal was released for bidding, and Blue Ridge
Construction of East Montpelier won the contract with a
tid of 312,245, The Barre Town DPW helped with tree
and debris removal. The next and last phase is the earth
work 1o create an expanded flood plain for the Honey

Brook. A contract will be released for bidding in Tate
winter/early spring. The grant pays 75% of the cost

= Websterville & Graniteville Sidewalks: The project
built by P, Sicard Construction is completed. The
Town has a few details to finish, including a drainage
issue. The project finished under-budzel because the
construction contract was less than anticipated, and the
scope of the project was cut when AOQT decided the
pavement markings (in lieu of raised sidewalk) planned
in Graniteville were not adequate,

= East Barre Sidewalk: Last May. the Selecthoard
selected a preferred alternative for location of the
sidewalk. A feasibility report describing the preferred
project was submitted to the State, AOT rejected the
feasibility report, aslung for further clanification. The
amended report and new project budget were completed
in the Fall, The Selectboard considered submitting the
reportin Decemnber. The new cost estimate suggested the
Town's expense would increase from $39,000 (20% of
the orginal project cost estimate) to $107,000 (209 of
the grant-approved budget plus 100% of the amount
exceeding the grant budget). The Selecthoard hesitated
to accept this cost estimate. The engineers (Lamoureauy
& Dickinson) re-examined the praject budget, cut
expenses not necessary for this project, and reduced the
estimated Town’s share to $39,000, Thinking the grant
program requirements might greatly increase expenses,
the Selectboard directed Town staff to prepare a project
cost estimate assunung no grant funds. The cost, sans
grant, is greater than the Town's share of a grant-funded
project. On Jan., 27 the Selectboard voted to submit the
report and proceed with the grani-funded project. =

Barre Heritage Festival 2009 --
Looking For Volunteers

The 2nd Annual Family Fun Days will be held at the
Barre Town recreation field on Sunday, July 26 featuring
“Agnculture in Barre Town™. If yvou own a farm or have
livestock that you would like to show, please contact us,
We would like to offer a petting oo, hayrides, equing
demonstrations, etc. We also welcome anyone who
would be willing to help with ethnic foods/music.

Varicus sporting events will be held throughout the
day. Contact Heidi Bennew at 479-2595 ot email
bhi@barretown.ore (o participate or volunteer. We are
offering vendor spaces for a nominal fee at the rec field
on Sunday. To reserve a spot to show your products,
contact Kathie Felch at 479-9391 or bhi@bametown.ore.

The next committee meetings are Feb, 3 & 19 at 6 pm
n the Municipal Building, You are invited 1o attend! m
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BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS - SUMMARY REPORT

DEVELOPMENT REVIEW BOARD (M. Nicholson, P. Malone, M, Reaves, €. Sanborn, C. Thygesen, 8. Driscoll, E. Bancraft, Jr.)
December 2008: Approved request by N, Royea for site plan approval for construction of 2,144 s.f. garage/starage building on East
Barre Rd.; approved request by Town of Barre for 2-lot subdivision widefermal on Packer Rd,
January 2009; Approved request by J. Benoit for revised final approval of 2-lot merger on Phil St; approved request by D, Lefebvre,
d/b/af The Great Energy Store, on behalf of C. Bailey, d/bva Vermont Smoke & Cure, for 12' variance from road dghe-of-way setback for
constriction of 14'%24° addition to existing roof on So. Barre Rd.

AFETY ADVISORY EE (L. Newhall, P, White, V., Vallerand, D. Allen, C. Liese)
November 2008: Recommended installation of row of 6 triangles on pavement to guide imffic on Gresoire St. and re-install center line
stripe; recommended installation of school bus stop ahead sign on Cutler Corner R
December 2008: No meeting.

January 2009: Recommended extending guardrail 500'= on lower section of Holden Rd.; recommended 2 school bus stop ahead sizns

on B. Cobble Rd.; recommended school bus stop ahead sign on E. Cobble Hill Rd. near Parridge Rd, .
TOWN REPORTS CELL PHONE SOLICITATIONS
The 2007-2008 Annual Town Repon is Telamarketers may start calling cell phones.
almost ready to ga to the printar (pending i ‘feul can block the telemarkater's calls,
tha Audit Report) and should be available in Using the calf phone you want placed on
late Februarny. the Do Mot Call list, call 1-888-3082-1222
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P.O. Box 116 At
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